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Hello Club Members!

I would like to wish everyone a safe 
and happy holiday! What a great 
year of camping we have had in 
2022. I am excited to start 2023 
with a great rally schedule already in 
the works. As we begin a new year, I 
was thinking of the past year and our 

club history and the question of where did the name of our newsletter 
“The Silver Penny” come from came to mind. After asking some well 
experienced members I learned Earl Mansoe, designed and edited the 
first newsletter and came up with the name. The “Silver” is for the shiny 
aluminum and color of our trailers and “Penny” is for our great Com-
monwealth, Pennsylvania, where our club is located. As we carry this 
part of history along into the future, it is important to remember where 
we came from. During this holiday season, when visiting with family, 
I find it heartwarming to hear the stories we have heard many times 
before, as it connects us with our past, and reminds us how lucky we are 
to have those we love with us and keeps the memories of those that are 
no longer with us alive. 

As we start the new year, I 
wanted to remind everyone 
how to order a new name 
badge. When you go to the 
airstreamclub.org website and 
log in, and go to the ‘Current 
Members’ section, there is a 
selection called ‘Club Store’. 
After clicking that, you select 
‘Stuff for People’ and then 
click on ‘Name Badge’, when 
you click on this it shows 
name badges for members 
($3.00) & officer name 
badge, lanyard magnetic badge clip, and other items.  

I hope everyone has a wonderful Holiday Season and a very Happy New 
Year! Enjoy your time with family and safe travels! 

See you down the road! 
Karl and Beth Schubert

From the Unit President
by Karl Schubert, President, Central PA Airstream Club
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by RJ Marquette, President, Region 2

Hello, everyone!  

I’m writing this in late November, so the 
camping season has ended and most of us 
have winterized our Airstreams by now. 

First, the region rally update: We were hoping the 
campground would have their registration open by now, but 
unfortunately some issues with their software have delayed 
that.  By the time you read this, it might be open; I’ll let the 
club presidents and newsletter editors know when it has 
opened, along with contact information for the campground.

In the recent IBT meetings, we discussed the results of a 
review of the standing committees - making sure they were 
still meeting the needs of the club and update the club policy 
where needed.  There was also a motion to update the process 
for getting candidates who are interested in becoming part 
of the new Executive Council next year.  We also heard more 
detailed updates from the Vintage Airstream Intra-Club and 
the Historical Standing Committee.

Headquarters is working on a method for members to submit 
suggestions for rally sites - local, regional, and national.  I’m 
glad to hear this because I was working on something similar 
for the region!  The idea is to build a database that will then 
be available to members for a reference when setting up a 
rally.  This information will be invaluable to future region and 
international rally planners.

I’m still looking for a Region 2 webmaster.  Please let me know 
if you would be interested!

See you next month!
RJ Marquette, #13270
rjm1@yahoo.com

News from the 
Region 2 President

Marvin and Joan Herr

After 25 years living in Pennsylvania and 7 years 
Airstreaming with Central Penn, we have decided 
it is time to live closer to family in Kansas. Our new 
address is:

309 Shoreline Drive
Louisburg, KS. 66053

No change in cell phone numbers or email. 

We have signed up for membership in the Mis-
souri-Kansas Club but are maintaining affiliate 
membership with Central Penn. We have many 
good memories of the Central Penn club and look 
forward to seeing Central Penn friends down the 
road. 

The photo above is just us by Gilda. Below is 
Gilda’s first trial of her new Kansas home. Gilda is 
named for Gilda Radner whose character on SNL, 
Rosanne Rosannadanna was famous for saying “It’s 
always something.”
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Year End Membership Report
by Michael Read, Immediate Past President & Membership Chair

 membership

Central Penn Airstream Club extends a warm welcome to our newest members and 
thanks our current members for timely renewals.

Welcome to Mike and Kim Decristofaro!

Our yearly Central Pennsylvania Airstream Club report is as follows:
In 2021 we had 47 trailers with big red numbers, consisting of 89 individual members 
with voting rights. Two associate member trailers with four individual members.

As we close 2022, membership numbers are 54 trailers with big red numbers, 103 indi-
vidual members with voting rights. Of those, four are associate member trailers with eight 
individual members.

Total membership gains in 2022 are 7 trailers with big red numbers, and 14 new mem-
bers with voting rights. (*Subject to change, the year isn’t over yet.) I would like to give a 
big shout out to Roxann Bare. She is our Treasurer as well as maintaining our member-
ship records, big red numbers, and individual membership dues. Roxann is also respon-
sible for our club’s membership international audit, as well as our club’s international 
dues audit, membership banking, and checkbook audit. Roxann has volunteered in these 
positions for a number of years and does an outstanding job. Thank you, Roxann.

Jackie and I enjoyed the rallies we attended this year. It was wonderful to see old friends 
and make new ones. I consider Central Pennsylvania Airstream Club an ‘open club,’ by 
that I mean we are open to membership ideas for rallies, rally activities, dinners, sport-
ing events, skydiving, ax throwing, hide and seek, checkers, card games, hiking, biking, 
eating, kayaking, home movies, even counting stars. Participate in any activity or create 
your own, of course you can just relax too... it’s all up to you. We have fantastic bonfire 
engineers, so we can always circle the bonfire and relax, of course share stories. If you 
haven’t joined us yet, please do: it’s your club, put your mark on it.

It’s been wonderful serving you this year and Jackie and all I look forward to serving you in 
2023. We wish you a merry Christmas and a happy new year.

Michael Read, #12413 
mjkread3@comcast.net, 717-448-4917

It’s Membership Renewal Time 
for 2023!

Please renew your 
membership by 
December 31, 2022

Go to AirstreamClub.org 
to renew your Wally Byam 
Airstream Club membership 
for 2023 for all memberships or 
contact HQ at 937-596-5211.

Membership
Renewal Time

2022 Board Installation Christmas Dinner
When:   Sunday, December 11th, 5:00-7:00 pm
Where: Catacombs Restaurant at Bube’s Brewery,  
                  Mount Joy, PA 17552
RSVP:    ASAP to Karl Schubert, karlschubert1985@gmail.com 
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by Jim and Janie Steff, #16827
Janes Island State Park

My best ever traveling partner is Janie Steff. Our Janes Island 
State Park trip was from 10/1 to 10/10/2022. Hurricane Ian 
was still hanging around so the early days were very windy and 
wet. To break up the time we took some day trips to Virginia 
Beach, Virginia, and Berlin, Maryland. Other years we have 
visited Assateague Island, Chincoteague Island, the Harriet 
Tubman museum, and Ocean City. All are about a hour away. 
We have also taken ferry trips to the small fishing village of 
Tangier Island.

On this trip, after the weather settled down some we crabbed 
for blue crabs from our kayak for dinner. And other days we 
kayaked on some of the trails the park offers. The park has 7 
kayaking trails ranging in distance from 1.25 to 12.5 miles. Lots 
of wildlife to see along the way including Bald Eagles. One 
special trip we took this year was a sunset paddle to eastern 
side of the Island where it joins with the Chesapeake Bay. The 
views were stunning!

Janes Island State Park is on Maryland’s Eastern Shore near 
the town of Crisfield. There are 103 campsites and 48 are 
equipped with electrical hookups. 

dnr.maryland.gov/publiclands/Pages/eastern/janesisland.aspx

cover story
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by Chris and Carey Boland, #01079
Fort Wilderness Campground

Disney’s Fort Wilderness Campground and Christmas! 
It’s a magical combination as this campground is known 
for its incredible over the top Christmas decorations and 
displays. Each year the Resort and the guests go crazy 
with truckloads of decorations. This year though, it was 
a different experience and Chris and I called it a very 
expensive Disney Disappointment. We have been to Fort 

Wilderness before during this time of year and knew 
how wonderful a place it can be. I had planned on 
writing a glowing review for our Nov 13-18th trip, but I 

feel l need to tell you what our experience was really like. 
It was a little disappointing. So, my apologies in advance 
for the negativity but people need to know what the 

parks and campground are like at this time. We made the 
best of it with the kids but we will not be revisiting the campground or the parks again for a few 
years in hopes that it can get back on track. 

When we arrived at Fort Wilderness on Sunday the 13th, the Christmas decorations should 
have been up but they were not. The Disney Resorts and the Parks had done nothing at 
that point. I asked a manager if it was due to the hurricane and they confirmed it was not. 
They just “hadn’t gotten around to it yet with staffing issues”. I knew that even if the resort 
didn’t have their decorations up, the campers like us certainly would! Our Christmas cheer 
dwindled a bit as we drove past the loops to get to our site and noticed only about half of the 
people had Christmas displays up. That was a BIG shock as there wasn’t one campsite that 
DIDN’T have decorations last time we visited. By Wednesday, we did notice Magic Kingdom 
had started putting up their decorations and by the end of the week the others were up too, 
but we specifically planned our trip around the Christmas decorations and so it was a little 
disappointing for us. 

We found our campsite and as Chris started to back in I noticed a pile of bright yellow rice in 
my side mirror. It had been dumped as well as quite a lot of trash. A dirty campsite never really 
makes a good first impression. They had blown the leaves off and hosed down the concrete, 
yet didn’t clean up the garbage. I cleaned up for the first 15 min of our vacation as I didn’t want 
our dogs to eat any of the food or garbage left outside. Now that that was done, we can start 
our vacation and would only be up hill from here, right? Wrong. We asked for someone to 
come fill our propane tank which we had done multiple times before and were told to drive 
to Camping World as they no longer have the person who fills propane on staff. “He quit 
at the start of Covid”. So for two years they have not hired anyone to replace him??? More 
importantly, they did not post on their website that they do not offer this service any longer so 
that people could make arrangements accordingly. 

Our days at the parks weren’t much better as rides were broken down frequently and  in need 
of repairs. The parks were littered with more trash than I have ever seen and the bathrooms 
which are normally very taken care of were dirty at almost every location we went to. And 
believe me…I saw them ALL with my bladder! Hot Tip-the cleanest were the ones JUST inside 
the gate all the way to the left of the entrance to Epcot. I took notice that the employees were 

Chris and Carey Boland

 travels

using that one-lol. There was also a gross 
random plunger that had been left on the 
beach by the boat docks at Fort Wilderness 
so that it greeted everyone as they got on 
and off the boats. Thousands of people and 
employees walked past that every day and it 
remained there for the duration of our stay.

Overall we were very disappointed and will 
not be visiting Disney or Fort Wilderness 
again anytime soon. I sincerely hope with 
Bob Chapek stepping down and Bob Iger 
coming back to run Disney that things will 
get better and that the parks and resorts will 
become a priority again. Disney has always 
been a favorite place for our family to go and 
make great memories!
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by Terry Hauschild, #00000
Alumalina 2022

Wendy and I attended Alumalina 2022 at Camping World Rally Park in Marion, NC 
(outside of Asheville) the weekend of October 28-30. This was our first year attending 
the rally which began back in 2011 near Charlotte, NC. It has moved locations several 
times over the years and grown to 287 Airstreams this year. We were #278 arriving on 
Friday. The rally officially runs from Thursday-Sunday but folks arrive as early as Monday. 
The park has nearly 400 sites most with full hookups. This year the rally fee was $65/
adult and a campsite fee of $35 per night.

There was a USA/Canada map with stick pins at registration showing where everyone 
was from. Rigs were from 32 states and Canada. It was great to meet up with Robert 
(Hanno) and Dianne Jacobs from Central PA at the rally.

A 3-minute drone aerial video was made showing the size of the rally. Check it out: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eWQDPSVVE_0

All of the rally activities are held at the very large open-air pavilion. Breakfasts (coffee & 
donuts) are available Friday, Saturday and Sunday. Friday night was a super BBQ dinner 
and Saturday night was all you can eat fish fry. It was amazing how quickly over 600 
people could get thru the lines.

A number of Airstreaming seminars were held on Friday and Saturday. Saturday after-
noon also included a flea market, craft fair, bourbon trail, beer swap, and wine tasting. 
Suffice it to say a large amount of alcohol was consumed. 

Since it was Halloween weekend, decorations and costumes were everywhere. There 
were various competitions including the best decorated Airstream. The winner was a 
1959 Milk Truck and vintage Airstream. Awesome!!!

Next year’s Alumalina 2023 is scheduled for October 19-22, 2023 at the same location. 
Look for it in Airforums (www.airforums.com) next year. Hope to see more Central PA 
Airstreamers there.

  rally report

Counter clockwise from upper right: Hauschild’s Rig.  Best Decorated Airstream.  Saturday Bourbon Trail Table (Loaded). USA map with push pins. 
Hauschilds & Jacobs at the Saturday night fish fry. Friday night BBQ dinner.  Camping World pavilion. Background: Rally panoramic view.
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Get ready for 2023!
Here’s a preliminary list of rallies and events in the planning stages...  
More information will be shared as it becomes available.

February 17-19, 2023 (President’s Day Weekend)
Winter camping at Promised Land State Park
Pickerel Point @Promised Land Sate Park
•  Campsites with Modern Electric Hookups
•  Heated Bathhouse with Warm Showers
•  Winter activities include hiking, ice fishing (lake frozen 12” this year),
    campfires, etc.
Host: Terry Hauschild, haus599@comcast.net, mobile 610-781-1933

April
Spring Clean Up/Conservation Rally (Earth Day) 
Codorus State Park 
Activities: TBD
Host: Elizabeth Schubert, eyasick@yahoo.com 814-341-1822, (cell) 

May 4-7 
Jackson Center Caravan & Rally
Indian Lake State Park 
13156 State Route 235 N
Lakeview, OH 43331
Host: Al-Mon-O Airstream Club
Event Contact: Cody Klingler & Matt Moore, President & 1st VP: 
cwk5292@gmail.com, 724-504-6884 (cell)
The Caravan will commence on May 4, 2023, at the Plaza Restaurant 
and Truck Stop, I80 Exit 42, and continue to Jackson Center.  Thursday 
night will be spent at the Airstream Factory Terraport.  Friday plans are 
being made for a factory tour. Friday night thru Sunday morning, we 
plan to camp at Indian Lake State Park which is about 11 miles east of 
Jackson Center. 

May 5-7
Spring Opener at Lums Pond State Park, DE
3355 Red Lion Road, Bear, DE 19701
•  All Airstreamers welcome! Join us for some fun in Delaware  
•  Central Penn, Keystone and Penn-Lehigh Clubs will be hosting 
•  Optional catered BBQ dinner $15. pp Saturday 
•  Bring your bikes, kayaks, hiking shoes and come have some fun! 
•  Make your reservation online at ReserveAmerica.com 
Contact: Carey Boland careyboland@gmail.com, 610-905-0537

  upcoming rallies
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June 2-6
Region 2 Rally
Niagra Falls, Ontario, Canada 

June 24-30
International Rally 
Sweetwater Events Complex
Rock Springs, Wyoming 
Register at: www.airstreamclub.org/Rally2023  

July 21-23
Jersey Shore Haven Airstream Park
South Seaville, NJ, close to Cape May, NJ
We have reserved 10 sites in the rally field at this time. These will be 
available on a first come basis thru our club not through Jersey Shore.  
Host: Terry Hauschild, haus599@comcast.net, 610-781-1933 (cell)

August 11-13
PA State Rally 
Whitehall Camp & Conference Center 
580 Whitehall Road, Emlenton, PA
RSVP by 7/30/23
Host: Al-Mon-O Airstream Club
Contact: Cody Klingler & Matt Moore, President & 1st VP: cwk5292@
gmail.com, 724-504-6884 (cell)

September 15-17 
Shawnee State Park
132 State Park Road, Schellsburg, PA 15559-7300
Hosts: Dan and Roxann Bare, centralpenn164@gmail.com 

October
Apple Festival at Little Buffalo State Park (date TBD)
Host: Central Penn Airstream Club supporting LCBC Church 
Contact: Karen Fable: aesopf96@gmail.com, 717-951-9949 (cell)

November
Club Business Meeting

December
Board Installation Christmas Dinner

  upcoming rallies
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by Michael Read, #12413
MacGy-RVer

maintenance & tech

Well Call Me “Flush Pink”!
I didn’t know. Did you know? I didn’t. Who knew? You probably 
knew.

Well, it turns out we must also winterize our Black Tank Flush 
System.

Who knew? On a recent YouTube binge watching evening, an RV Technician 
pointed out that newer RVs that have a Black Tank Flush System have a separate 
water system for the Black Tank Flush. I’m probably the only one who didn’t know 
that. It does make sense to keep the black water system separate from the rest of 
the water system.

The black tank flush systems don’t have a water pump. They use the pressure from 
the water supply. I had to purchase a hand water pump with a male hose attach-
ment on a hose section. The hand pump also must have a siphon intake with a 
section of siphon hose. The other item is a gallon of RV antifreeze. A tube of Ben 
Gay muscle cream. Lastly, don’t forget a shop towel for any drips or spills.

I pumped about a gallon 
into the black tank flush 
system. That’s it! Finished! 
It took about ten minutes 
from start to finish. There 
is some force required 
in drawing the fluid out 
and pushing it all the way 
through the flush line and 
spray head, so take your 
time. You will find an arm 
muscle or two you forgot 
about the next morning.

One gallon of RV antifreeze- $7. Siphon Hand Pump with necessary tubes and 
connectors- $20.  Muscle cream- $5. Shop towel- free, one of your wife’s socks. 
Job satisfaction- priceless.

We miss all of you! God bless you with safe and happy holidays!
Jackie & Mike Read, #12413

Holiday Gift Idea

How about a PA Camping 
Gift Certificate for your 
favorite camper?

These certificates are each 
equivalent to $50.00 that 
may be redeemed at the Pa 
Camping Campground of 
your choice. 

Certificate guidelines are:

• Certificates can be used to 
purchase items or services 
in any campground which is 
a member in good standing 
in the PA Campground 
Owners Association. 
They can be used for 
things like cabin rentals, 
site rental, restaurant, 
buying wood, purchasing 
in the store etc. Some 
campgrounds may have 
restrictions.

• Each certificate must be 
used in full at one location.

• ALWAYS mention the gift 
certificate(s) when you call 
the campground to make 
your reservations. 

Visit pacamping.com/pcoa-
campground-gift-certificates 
to purchase.
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Recipe Corner
Bagel Breakfast Casserole

Bagels are one of life’s simple pleasures. They’re so doughy, 
soft, and at their best when toasted. Bagel Breakfast 
Casserole emphasizes this delightful morning munch and 
pairs it with more of your sunrise staples like fluffy eggs, 
salty ham, crispy bacon, and of course, lots of melty cheese. 
There won’t be a single worry about being hungry after a 
hearty meal like this. Start your morning strong with all your 
delicious favorites, thanks to Bagel Breakfast Casserole! You 
are sure to have a great day! Serves 6.

Ingredients

10 eggs, large

1/2 cup light cream

1 teaspoon salt

1 teaspoon pepper

2 teaspoons onion powder

2 teaspoons garlic powder

1/2 cup yellow onion, diced

1 cup honey ham, chopped

3 plain bagels, chopped into bite-size pieces

1/2 cup mozzarella and cheddar cheese blend, 
shredded

6 slices bacon, precooked and chopped

1/2 teaspoon dried chives

Directions

Preheat the oven to 375 degrees F.

Grease a 9x13-inch baking dish.

In a large mixing bowl, add the eggs and the cream and 
whisk until the eggs are beaten.

Add the salt, the pepper, the onion powder, and the 
garlic powder to the egg mixture and continue mixing 
until well combined.

Pour the egg mixture into the prepared baking dish.

Sprinkle the onion, the ham, and the bagel pieces over 
the egg mixture.

Use a spatula to evenly spread the bagel pieces out, 
then gently press them into the egg mixture.

Sprinkle the bagel pieces with the shredded cheese.

Top the cheese with the bacon.

Bake until the bacon is crispy and the tops of the bagels 
are starting to brown, about 20-25 minutes.

Serve with the chives.

News from HQ: Zoom with the WBCCI team
December 14th: Campfire Chats

Join our International President & Corporate Manager for the next Campfire Chat via Zoom

airstreamclub.org/events/campfire-chats

Follow the link for instructions on how to ask questions, comment, and connect
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The Silver Penny is published 
monthly by the Central Penn 
Airstream Club, Unit #164.

Wally Byam Airstream Club, Inc., 
(WBAC), is a recreational club 
of Airstream owners. All rights 
reserved. Editors of other WBAC 
publications may reprint material 
if credit is given.

Send articles and content to the 
Newsletter Editor/Designer at
saylor4@comcast.net

Articles submitted for publishing 
must be sent to the newsletter 
editor by the 15th of the month 
preceding publication. Kindly use 
AIRSTREAM NEWSLETTER in 
the email subject line.

Editorial Review

Yesteryear
Celebrating Airstreams throughout history

Top: Airstream in the Snow by William Lemke (Color Photograph) | Artful Home, airstreamclub.org; 
Bottom: Airforums.com; Background: airstream.org

Vintage Airstreams are stunning and seeing 
the many fabulous examples of them at the 
International Rally was inspiring! Thanks to 
the owners who opened their doors .


